
 

 

MINUTES – MAY 3, 2021 

 
The Caswell County Board of Commissioners met in regular session at 9:00 a.m. on Monday, May 
3, 2021 at the Historic Court House. 
 
Members present:  David J. Owen, Chairman, Jeremiah Jefferies, Vice Chairman, 
William E. Carter, John D. Dickerson, Nathaniel Hall, Rick McVey, Steve Oestreicher.  Also, 
present: Bryan Miller, County Manager, Brian Ferrell, County Attorney, Matthew Hoagland, 
County Planner.  Ashley K Powell, Interim Clerk to the Board, recorded the minutes. 

WELCOME MOMENT OF SILENT PRAYER 

Chairman Owen welcomed everyone to the May 3, 2021 Board of Commissioners meeting.  

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

The Board of Commissioners and all the guests in the attendance recited the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  

RIVER STREET UPDATE 

Mr. Miller opened the floor to Bill Shillito. Mr. Shillito stated that he is with River Street 
Technologies and that the original recipient of the grant were not able to meet the requirements 
of the grant and that River Street was able to meet all the requirements. The grant is for two 
years which doesn’t start until the project start date and the main reason that a start date hasn’t 
been chosen is because there is a chance that there could possibly be more funds available from 
the State. Once a start date is in place, they will release a time line and give the Board monthly 
updates. Commissioner Hall questioned what is the amount of the grant and what are the terms 
of the grant. Mr. Shillito stated he would send Mr. Miller the current updated amount he didn’t 
currently have it and the three main terms are the number of houses, the dollar amount, and time 
limit. Commissioner Hall questioned would River Street collaborate with other companies. Mr. 
Shillito replied yes.  

 

BOARD OF EQUALIZATION AND REVIEW 

Chairman Owen called to order the recessed meeting of the Board of Equalization and Review. 

Interim Clerk to the Board, Mrs. Powell swore in Commissioner Jefferies. 

Mr. Bernard stated that he had not received any more appeals and that the two appeals that was 
received would be heard July 1.  



 

 

Commissioner Hall questioned Mr. Ferrell if he would need to excuse himself from the hearing 
because, one of the properties was his. Mr. Ferrell replied yes. 

Commissioner Jefferies made a motion to adjourn the Board of Equalization and Review, 
seconded by Commissioner McVey. The motion carried unanimously.  

 

PUBLIC HEARING-UNIFIED DEVELOPMENT ORDINANCE AMENDMENTS TO 
ARTICLES 3, 4, 5, 8, 9, 10 

  

Mr. Hoagland gave a brief overview of the proposed changes then read a public comment that he 
received.  

Children’s Exposure to Environmental Toxins 

Dear Caswell County Commissioners: What is your duty to protect the health and safety of 
citizens? Please keep in mind: “The physical environment in which children live, including the 
air they breathe and the water they drink, has a profound influence on their development.” 
~ Dorothy L. McLeod U.S. Constitution First Amendment Congress shall make no law 
respecting an establishment of religion, or prohibiting the free exercise thereof; or abridging the 
freedom of speech, or of the press; or the right of the people peaceably to assemble, and to 
petition the Government for a redress of grievances. 

Thank you, Anita Foust, 2501 Hughes Mill Road 

Chairman Owen stated that the Public Hearing will remain open for 24 hours in order to receive 
additional public comments. 

Commissioner McVey made a motion to go out of the public hearing, unified development 
ordinance amendments to articles 3, 4, 5, 8, 9, 10, seconded by Commissioner Jefferies. The 
motion carried unanimously.  

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 
My name is John Claggett and I reside at 108 Jaye Lane, Providence, NC. I’m requesting that my 
statement be recorded verbatim.  I’d like to establish that I’m not speaking on behalf of the 
Caswell County Board of Adjustment of which I am a member. Second, I’d like to establish that 



 

 

the topic of my statement hasn’t anything to do with funding and everything to do with unilateral 
disregard for appointments made by the Caswell Board of County Commissioners. I watched you 
appoint the Board of Adjustment on January 4th with no discussion of compensation. The 
appointed Board of Adjustment then attended your required training January 29th.  I inquired if 
the Board of Adjustment would be a compensated Board on March 9th and was told that the 
Board of Adjustment would be notified, we weren’t. On April 5th I watched this Board approve 
term limits for the Board of Adjustment with no discussion of compensation.  On April 6th, the 
day after term limits were approved, I inquired publicly to the Chairman as to whether or not our 
Board would be compensated.  This question was deferred to the County Planner/UDO 
Administrator by the Chairman, and have heard nothing. I would love to provide minutes for 
illustration but unfortunately the Board of Adjustment hasn’t seen any minutes since its 
inception, however we’ve been told there are minutes.  I again inquired about compensation 
April 30th, to which the County Manager stated that compensation for the Board of Adjustment 
isn’t addressed in “the ordinance”. I can only assume that what used to be called the budget is 
now called “the ordinance”.  The quasi-judicial Planning Board is compensated and is regulated 
by the Caswell Unified Development Ordinance.  The quasi-judicial Board of Adjustment is not 
compensated and regulated by the very same Unified Development Ordinance. Is the UDO “the 
ordinance” being referred to?  I certainly hope not as I can’t find anything referring to 
compensation for either of the quasi-judicial boards. So, if it’s the budget why is it now called 
“the ordinance”? No need to answer that, as I’m pretty sure I know why. Other county boards 
with Commissioner appointments are compensated, such as, the Health Board, Social Services 
Board, ABC Board etc. and as previously mentioned the Planning Board.  Why then can 
Commissioners appoint members, approve those members term limits but not address a simple 
yes or no question such as “WILL THE CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT BE 
COMPENSATED”?  It’s not that difficult gentlemen, unless this is the first time all of you are 
hearing about it.  Is it? I would think that our Commissioners would be serious about the new 
Caswell County Board of Adjustment with all of the concern and expense regarding the required 
training.   Gentlemen, we’re entering the month of May.  Will the Caswell County Board of 
Adjustment be compensated, yes, or no? 
 
Robert Simon, 145 Rice Road, Reidsville, NC, 27320 

Thank you, Mr. Miller, for responding to my April 27, 2021 letter about Caswell Broadband. I 
want the Caswell Board of Commissioners to know that I remain deeply disappointed in the 
continuing lack of Broadband in Caswell. In October 2019 I assisted Commissioner Steve 
Oestreicher of District 5 at a meeting at The Ruritan to try to get Broadband moving in Caswell.  I 
passed out 300 notices for this meeting and more than 100 people attended.  The Open Broadband 
Group from Charlotte that appeared on 10/29/19 soon disappeared. PEMC-Riverside was 
introduced on 10/29/19 as the way to go for Caswell Broadband, but nothing has happened in 
Caswell with the Riverside-PEMC program. Despite a reported grant of $1,541 million the PEMC-
Riverside Program has provided Caswell with no Broadband in District 5. At the present time 
Spectrum has laid cable on Cherry Grove Road and has hooked up some residents and businesses 
on Cherry Grove.  Spectrum has refused to hook me up on Rice Road less than 1000 feet away 
from Cherry Grove.  Spectrum said I would need to pay more than $6,500 to have them lay their 
cable along Rice Road. Why did you NOT mention Spectrum in your response to me? I am limping 



 

 

along with a system to pick up an ATT internet signal from Route 87 via ATT towers in Reidsville 
and Burlington.  I have put up my own roof aerial and had an Internet expert direct the ATT signal 
to my antennae to get to use the Internet signal from 12 midnight to 0500 on some days.  I must 
go to the Reidsville Library, McDonalds or other locations to use their WIFI.  The recent WIFI set 
up at the PEMC Caswell office and The Ruritan is poor. I cannot get my cell phone to work at my 
location and must drive several miles away before my cell phone works (this includes ATT, 
Verizon, IPhone, Sprint and other I have tried).  Caswell District 5 remains out of touch with the 
world of internet.  

Sincerely 

Robert K. Simon  

 
Dear Commissioners, 
 
My name is Cora Walters and I live at 3462 Culver Blanch, North Carolina 27212. 
I was born in this county and for the most part of my 81 years it has been home. I am writing to 
you regarding the proposed sale of our Home Health Agency. As a matter of background, I am 
the caregiver for my immediate family, and before our Home Health Agency passes into history, 
I would like to share with you the important role this agency has in my life, and the wonderful 
care the staff has given to my family. Here are a few examples: Often it is necessary for the 
doctor to discharge from the hospital with an order for Home Health Care. My entire family has 
comfort knowing that a nurse would be checking on our loved one. There have been times 
during the exam she would detect serious medical issues which required another hospital stay. 
And if known I am sure a life has been saved because she came by. Currently, we have this help 
and when the Physical Therapist was needed twice a week this was a tremendous help. It would 
have been very difficult to go to an outside facility. Also, to have a home health technician help 
with personal grooming when you are recovering from a sickness is truly a big benefit. Recently, 
I was amazed to see the staff (after working all day) volunteering to help out at the Senior 
Center during the COVID vaccination period. Caswell County has an asset of dedicated and loyal 
people that stand to be unemployed if the sale goes forward. The county as a whole will feel 
the impact 
of losing this valuable and essential service. I truly hope you can find a way to keep the agency 
operating. Thank you for your time and please consider the good and let it out weigh the bad. 
Respectfully, 
Cora Walters 
                        

RECOGNITIONS 

There were no recognitions. 

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 



 

 

Commissioner Jefferies made a motion to approve the May 3, 2021 agenda, seconded by 
Commissioner McVey. The motion carried unanimously.  

 

APPROVAL OF THE CONSENT AGENDA 

1. Approval of April 19, 2021 Regular Board Minutes 
2. Approval of April 26, 2021 Special Board Minutes 

There were no amendments to the April 19, 2021 Regular Board Minutes, or the April 26, 2021 
Special Board Minutes. Chairman Owen stated that the minutes stand approved. 

DISCUSSION FOR MAY 10, 2021 PUBLIC HEARING 

After a brief discussion the Board kept the May 10, 2021 Public Hearing. 

CLOSED SESSON 

Commissioner Carter made a motion to enter closed session to consider the qualifications, 
competence, performance, character, fitness, conditions of appointment, or conditions of initial 
employment of an individual public officer or employee or prospective public officer or 
employee NCGS 143-318.11 (a)(6), seconded by Chairman Owen. The motion carried 
unanimously.  

Commissioner McVey made a motion to go out of closed session, seconded by Commissioner 
Oestreicher. The motion carried unanimously.  

RECESS 

The Board took a brief recess.  

BOARD OF EDUCATION BUDGET PRESENTATION 

The Board met with the Board of Education at CoSquare at 11:00 a.m. Members Present: Dr. 
Carter, Superintendent, Mr. Terrell, Assistant Superintendent, Amy Chandler, Finance Director, 
Wayne Owen, Chairman, Gladys Garland, Vice-Chairman, Donna Hudson, Mel Battle, Vennie 
Beggarly, Trudy Blackwell, Tracy Stanley, Connie Kimrey, Jennifer Hammock, Finance 
Director, and Melissa Miller, Deputy Finance Director. 

Chairman Owen opened the meeting. Dr. Carter gave a brief presentation.  
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CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION BUDGET REQUEST MESSAGE  

2021-2022 FISCAL YEAR  

To the Members of the Caswell County Board of County Commissioners:  

As we embark on planning for another school year, we want to thank the Commissioners for 
their continued support of our district and students. Our 2021-2022 budget proposal this year is a 
needs-only based request to maintain all current instructional and operational programs at current 
levels along with two expansion items to offer much needed support for our students and staff. 
At the time of development of this request, the Caswell County Board of Education has not 
received the State planning allotment for the upcoming school year. In addition, we have not 
received any information to inform planning for federal allocations in the 2021-2022 school year. 
As a result, planning for federal and state funding are best guess estimates at this time and are 
subject to change once the state and federal legislative actions are taken. The Board of Education 
continues to work through aligning its priorities for the 2021-2022 school year with all available 
resources.  

LOCAL CURRENT EXPENSE FUND BUDGET REQUEST - $3,123,000  

The Local Current Expense Fund is the primary operating fund of the Caswell County Board of 
Education. These funds are used to supplement, not supplant, the State Public School Fund 
revenues. In an effort to continue our current level of educational and operational services, we 
respectfully request approximately a 17% increase over the current appropriation of $1,150 per 
pupil funding to an appropriation of $1,344 per pupil funding, resulting in an appropriation of 
$3,123,000 for the 2021-2022 school year based on projected Average Daily Membership 
(ADM) provided by the Department of Public Instruction (DPI) of 2,324. (A chart of estimated 
expenses is included on page 14). As a result, we will maintain our current service model to 
students and provide much needed support for our students and staff. While we recognize the 
economic difficulties facing small districts like ours, we also understand the need to improve our 
school system as an asset for long-term economic development.  

PER PUPIL APPROPRIATION RANKING (2019-20 SY)  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Caswell County Schools has five major governmental funds. They include the following:  

General Fund: The general fund is the operating fund of the Board. The General Fund accounts 
for all financial resources except those that are accounted for in another fund. This fund is the 
“Local Current Expense Fund,” which is mandated by State law (G.S. 115C-426).  

State Public School Fund: The State Public School Fund includes appropriations from the 
Department of Public Instruction for the current operating expenditures of the public school 
system.  

Federal Grants Fund: The Federal Grants Fund includes appropriations from the U.S. 
Government for the current operating expenditures of the public school system.  

Other Special Revenue Fund: The Other Special Revenue Fund is used to account for revenues 
from grants restricted as to use, trust funds, federal grants restricted as to use, federal 
appropriations made directly to local school administrative units, funds received from 
prekindergarten programs and other special programs. The Other Special Revenue Fund for 
Caswell County Schools houses funds received for prekindergarten, school nurses, the Danville 
Regional Foundation Technology Grant, the Golden Leaf STEM grant, the Danville Regional 
Arts Grant, and several other small grants restricted as to use.  



 

 

Capital Outlay Fund: The Capital Outlay Fund accounts for financial resources to be used for 
the acquisition and construction of major capital facilities (other than those financed by 
proprietary funds and trust funds). It is mandated by State law (G.S. 115C-426). Capital projects 
are funded by Caswell County appropriations, restricted sales tax moneys, proceeds of Caswell 
County bonds issued for public school construction as well as certain State assistance.  

Caswell County Schools has two enterprise funds, which are self-supporting governmental funds 
that sell goods and services to the public for a fee, also referred to as business type activities. The 
two enterprise funds are as follows:  

School Food Service Fund: The School Food Service Fund is used to account for the food 
service program within the school system.  

Child Care Fund: The Child Care Fund is used to account for the after-school care program at 
three of the elementary schools within the school system. The costs associated with these 
programs are recovered by user charges.  

In the presentation made to the Board of Education and the County Commissioners on February 
22, 2021 only the general operating and federal grants revenues and expenditures were presented 
as this was the area of discussion. Capital Outlay Fund, Other Special Revenue Fund, and the 
Enterprise Funds were NOT presented because they are restricted as to use. The chart below 
shows what was presented as “Operating Revenues and Expenditures” of the General Fund 
(Local Fund), State Fund, and Federal Fund.  
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STATE FUNDING  



 

 

The State Public School Fund, being the largest portion of revenue, comes to us through 
Allotments from the Department of Public Instruction. The Allotments are distributed based on 
funding formulas that typically utilize ADM and other targeted factors. There are three types of 
allotments: Position, Dollar, and Categorical.  

Position – Local Education Agencies (LEA) are allotted positions or months of employment 
(MOE) for specific personnel, including Classroom Teachers, Principals, Instructional Support 
and Career and Technical Education (CTE). The positions are allotted at the dollar equivalent of 
average state salary plus benefits. The LEA must utilize all of the positions or MOE’s, not 
necessarily the dollars or they are reverted back to the state.  

Dollar – LEA’s receive a set amount of dollars, typically based on formulas that provide dollars 
per ADM, to be used for allowable purposes. The formulas are set by legislature. Dollar 
allotments from the State include Central Office Administration, Teacher Assistants, 
Instructional Supplies, Textbooks, Non-Instructional Support Personnel, CTE Program Support, 
Driver Training, Low Wealth, and Small Schools.  

Categorical – LEA’s receive funding in categorical allotments to provide services necessary to 
address the needs of a specific population or service. There are different formulas used to 
calculate the amount received. Categorical Allotments include Children with Disabilities, 
Academically and Intellectually Gifted, Limited English Proficiency, Transportation, At-Risk, 
and Disadvantaged Students.  

In 2019-2020, Caswell County Schools received a total of 37 allotments from the Department of 
Public Instruction. Each allotment has its own set of spending parameters. For instance, the 
classroom teacher allotment can only be spent to pay the salaries and benefits of a classroom 
teacher and likewise for the teacher assistant allotment, which can only be used to pay for the 
salaries and benefits of a teacher assistant. Most state funds are reverted back if not spent by June 
30, however, a few allotments do carryover. The allotments that carryover are Textbooks, At-
Risk (carryover must be spent by August 31 of following year), Summer Reading Camps 
(carryover must be spent by October 31 of the following year), and school technology.  

17  

When the pandemic hit in March of 2020, the Governor ordered schools to shut down and 
operate only in a remote status, thus the need to realign the districts spending priorities. 
However, in response to the pandemic and to allow the continuation of salary and benefits, the 
state of North Carolina offered paid State of Emergency Leave to all full-time and part-time 
permanent public school employees for the period covering March 16 – June 15, 2020. All 
employees were offered work, either remotely or at designated sites. Bus drivers, custodians, and 
child nutrition employees were offered work to help deliver meals to community sites to feed the 
children of Caswell County during the pandemic. Those employees who could not work 
remotely and were at an increased risk for a contagious disease, such as COVID, or who could 
not work due to childcare or eldercare needs due to COVID-19 related facility closings were able 
to take the emergency leave offered by the State of North Carolina. Existing Caswell County 
Schools funding was used to fund the use of the State Emergency Leave. Those employees who 



 

 

chose to work and assist at the feeding sites were offered time and a half compensation to 
account for working in the front lines. Again, existing Caswell County Schools funding was used 
to fund this salary differential up to the state maximum hourly rate. Anything above the state 
maximum hourly rate was funded through local fund balance.  

In a Memo addressed to the State Superintendent dated March 24, 2020, the Governor’s office 
granted budget flexibility through June 30, 2020 to utilize existing allocations to serve the 
immediate needs of students during the State of Emergency. The following flexibility was 
granted:  

● Textbooks and Digital Resources and School Technology allocations may be used for devices, 
online subscriptions and training for instructional personnel for digital and remote learning.  

○ Caswell County Schools was able to utilize this funding flexibility to purchase 1,000 
additional Chromebooks to replace those whose license would expire in September 2020.  

● Flexibility is granted for the Transportation, At-Risk Student Services, Disadvantaged Student 
Supplemental Funding, and Low-Wealth Supplemental Funding allotments to permit 
expenditures associated with school nutrition, school and community-based child care, cleaning 
and sanitizing schools and buses, protective equipment, and remote learning.  

○ Caswell County Schools was able to utilize the funding sources above to assist the child 
nutrition department in preparing and delivering meals to the children of Caswell County as well 
as to allow the continuation of salaries and benefits for our employees.  

As stated above, the memo allowed the funding flexibility through June 30, 2020. However, with 
the pandemic continuing through the summer and into the fall, legislature passed HB 1105 
allowing temporary flexibility for the transportation allotment for the 2020-2021 school year for 
the following additional purposes related to the COVID-19 pandemic:  

• ● School nutrition  
• ● School and community-based child care  
• ● Sanitizing schools and buses  
• ● In order to facilitate in-person instruction, personal protective equipment that meets  

applicable federal standards and guidelines from the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention.  
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● Remote Instruction 
○ Thus far this school year, Caswell County Schools has utilized the transportation  

allotment to provide support for the Child Nutrition feeding program, provide additional 
custodial services for our schools as well as cleaning supplies and personal protective equipment.  



 

 

Transportation funding is allotted based on a budget rating formula using the following factors: 
pupils transported; total eligible operating expenditures (local and state funds); and number of 
buses operated. In 2019-2020, our transportation budget rating was 96.31%, which was well 
above the state average of 91.96%, however it was a decrease from the previous year of 99.76%, 
which also meant a reduction in funding of approximately $119,000 from 2018-19 to 2019-20. 
As mentioned above, any transportation funding not utilized for the purpose of school 
transportation in the year allotted is reverted back to the State.  

Although schools were closed in March 2020 through the end of the school year, the 
transportation funds were still utilized as mentioned above to continue salaries and benefits for 
bus drivers as well as to assist the child nutrition department in providing meals to the children 
of Caswell County. Below is a graph showing the transportation allotment expenditures over the 
last four fiscal years. The majority of the expenditures are salaries and benefits, ranging from 
61% to 71% of the total allotment. Expenditures for purchased services includes workshop 
expenses, medical exams for CDL Licenses, drug testing and fingerprinting, mobile 
communications and utilities. Expenditures for supplies and materials includes supplies, repair 
parts, fuel, oil, small tools & equipment, and tires.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

CHILD NUTRITION FUNDING  

As mentioned earlier, the Child Nutrition Fund is a business-type fund, which is self-supporting 
from receipts received for the sale of goods, in this case food. The accounting for Child Nutrition 
can be quite complex as revenues in the Child Nutrition fund are received from a variety of 
sources, including USDA reimbursement, student payments, adult payments, supplemental sales, 
interest earnings and miscellaneous revenues. The USDA reimbursement is based on the number 
of meals served by category: breakfast, lunch, and snack. The reimbursement rates are based on 
free, reduced and fully paid status.  

When the pandemic hit in March 2020, one of the ultimate goals was to feed the children in 
Caswell County. A large percentage of children in this county rely upon school food as their only 
meal. In response to the global pandemic, the Department of Public Instruction (NCDPI) 
received a waiver from the USDA to enable LEAs with permanent agreements with NCDPI to 
participate in the Summer Food Service Program and Seamless Summer Option to offer 
reimbursable meals to eligible children in households impacted by unanticipated school closures. 
Caswell County Schools Child Nutrition department seamlessly worked to migrate towards 
feeding children with community sites. In the Spring of 2020, there were 15 feeding sites in 
different locations around the county serving meals to children. This meal service plan was 
possible due to the financial support from Caswell County Schools transportation funds that were 
made available due to the Governor’s budget flexibility, as mentioned earlier. Through the use of 
transportation funds, student meal access was significantly increased via yellow school buses 
following agreed upon bus community delivery stops/routes. From the period of March – June 9, 
2020, the school district’s transportation funds also supported car deliveries and the wages of bus 
personnel who served as meal delivery drivers to student households who could not access meals 
at school curbside or meals available at community bus sites. Also, during that time period, there 
were no opportunities for supplemental sales to be earned. The only source of revenue was 
through USDA reimbursements for emergency meal service during COVID-19.  

When school began in the Fall of 2020, the feeding sites were held at each school except for 
Bartlett Yancey Senior High School. At the time of school opening, HB 1105 allowing 
transportation funding flexibility had not passed, therefore the district’s transportation funding 
was not available to support additional meal transportation. With students attending school 
virtually, based upon a structured daily schedule, meal access became more difficult for 
household curbside meal pick-up. Thus, the meals were not being served at the rate they were in 
the Spring of 2020. With the passing of HB 1105, the Child Nutrition department worked to 
increase meal access and program participation by incorporating additional employment hours 
for dual employed child nutrition and bus personnel and opened additional meal sites by bus 
throughout the county. Along with the 5 school sites, 12 additional sites were offered for meal 
pickup as well as meal kit ordering and pick up, where parents can order meal kits and pick them 
up once a week. Despite the tremendous effort by our Child Nutrition department, the number of 
meals being served still does not compare to the number of meals prior to COVID. Revenue 
through February 2021, reflects a $596,000 decrease from the prior year, while expenses show 
only a decrease of $496,000. As of February 2021, the Child Nutrition Fund shows a net loss of 
approximately $155,000, compared to a $55,000 net loss as of February 2020.  



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Caswell County Schools 

Summary of 

PER PUPIL ALLOCATION (PPA) 

And 

PER PUPIL EXPENDITURES (PPE) 

For School Year 2019-2020 

(Most Current Data available on NCDPI Statistical Profile) 

May 3, 2021 

 

 

 



 

 

Per Pupil Expenditure (PPE) 

What is PPE? The number of current expenditures over the entire academic year 
for K-12 grades divided by the number of students in those grades. 

PPE for Caswell County Schools is as follows: 

 

Source:  Feb 22, 2021 PowerPoint presentation at Joint meeting of CCS BOE and CCC. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Per Pupil Appropriation (PPA) 
What is PPA? The amount of local appropriation funding received for the entire 

academic year for K-12 grades divided by the number of students in those grades. 

PPA Local Appropriations for Caswell County Schools is as follows: 

 

Source:  May 3, 2021 Funding Request at Joint meeting of CCS BOE and CCC. 

The importance of INCREASED PER PUPIL FUNDING is 



 

 

imperative for low-wealth districts 

The Facts on Rural Schools (Jan. 12, 2021 article excerpt): 
One challenge for rural schools is the high level of poverty found in many rural 
communities. Nationwide, 64 percent of rural counties have high rates of child 

poverty compared with 47 percent of urban counties. Here in North Carolina, 62 
percent of rural students qualify for free or reduced lunch compared to 46 percent 

of urban students. Children living in poverty face a number of educational 
disadvantages. Children from low-income homes are more likely to experience 
food, housing and energy insecurity. They are more likely to suffer from poor 

nutrition and inadequate healthcare. When they do become ill, it takes longer for 
them to recover. In North Carolina, nearly one in six of rural students live below 

the poverty line, and one in nine has changed residence in the previous 12 
months. They are less likely to have adequate resources at home, and they 
have less access to enriching activities outside of school. These children 

enter school with a readiness gap that grows as they get older. Additionally, 
students living in poverty are more likely to drop out of college or never attend 

college. 
Source:  Public Schools First NC 

https://www.publicschoolsfirstnc.org/resources/fact-sheets/the-facts-on-rur 
al-schools/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.publicschoolsfirstnc.org/resources/fact-sheets/the-facts-on-rural-schools/
https://www.publicschoolsfirstnc.org/resources/fact-sheets/the-facts-on-rural-schools/
https://www.publicschoolsfirstnc.org/resources/fact-sheets/the-facts-on-rural-schools/


 

 

Caswell County Schools 

        Summary of 

COVID RELIEF FUNDS 

                                                     as of 

                                              May 3, 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

As of May 3, 2021, the following COVID-19 Relief Funds have been 
designated for Caswell County Schools: 

COVID-19 Funds Allocated to Caswell County Amount 

*Coronavirus Relief Funds 
● CRF (through 2020) ● $      554,002 

*GEER (Governor’s Education Emergency Relief) 

● GEER I ● $      134,055 

ESSER (Emergency Relief Funds) 

● *ESSER I 
● ESSER II 
● ESSER III 

● $      822,504● 
$   3,031,337 
● $   6,783,810 

Total COVID-19 Relief Funds allocated 

(received & anticipated) as of May 3, 2021 ● $ 11,325,708 

*See CCS County Appropriation Funding Request Fiscal Year 2021-22 (page 21-22) for 
itemized summary of CRF, GEER, and ESSER I. 

ESSER II and ESSER III FUNDING: 



 

 

 

Federal Maintenance of Effort and Maintenance of Equity 
for use of COVID Relief Funding 

“The law also prohibits states and local governments from cutting taxes or supplanting their 
own education funding with the new federal funds.  In its maintenance of effort requirements, the 

law is especially focused on protecting schools with large enrollments of economically 
disadvantaged students.” - Ferrel Guillory (EdNc) 

Source: ednc.org/perspective-north-carolina-schools-in-federal-rescue-plan-and-beyond/ 

https://www.ednc.org/perspective-north-carolina-schools-in-the-federal-rescue-plan-and-beyond/


 

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
The American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 enacted by U.S 

Congress on March 10, 2021 states, in part: 

SEC. 2004. MAINTENANCE OF EFFORT AND MAINTENANCE OF EQUITY. 
(c) Local Educational Agency Maintenance Of Equity For High-Poverty Schools.— 

(1) IN GENERAL.—As a condition of receiving funds under section 2001, a 
local educational agency shall not, in fiscal year 2022 or 2023— 

(A) reduce per-pupil funding (from combined State and local funding) 
forany high-poverty school served by such local educational agency by an 
amount that exceeds— 

(i) the total reduction in local educational agency funding 
(fromcombined State and local funding) for all schools served by the local 
educational agency in such fiscal year (if any); divided by 

(ii) the number of children enrolled in all schools served by the 
localeducational agency in such fiscal year; or 

(B) reduce per-pupil, full-time equivalent staff in any high-poverty 
schoolby an amount that exceeds— 

(i) the total reduction in full-time equivalent staff in all 
schoolsserved by such local educational agency in such fiscal year (if any); 
divided by 

(ii) the number of children enrolled in all schools served by the 
localeducational agency in such fiscal year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Commissioner Carter questioned Dr. Carter about expenditures using localized funds and what is 
the deadline for grants. Mr. Terrell replied the grants are due May 7, 2021 and once those grants 
are approved, they should receive them by July 1. Commissioner Carter questioned Dr. Carter on 
when are they requesting the teachers supplements to begin and the length of time that they are 
requesting them. Dr. Carter replied the supplements would begin right away and they are 
requesting it for three years. The goal is to lower the turn over rates for teachers, and this can be 
used for the social worker as well. Commissioner Carter questioned Dr. Carter if they would still 
offer summer meal programs. Dr. Carter replied yes. Commissioner McVey questioned Dr. 
Carter if the reason the County is losing teachers is because the County doesn’t offer 
supplements or is there another reason. Dr. Carter replied the number one reason is because of 
supplements, it is hard to recruit teachers when other counties offer supplements. Commissioner 
Dickerson asked Dr. Carter to explain per pupil funding. Dr. Carter gave am overview.   

 

COUNTY MANAGER’S UPDATES 

• Home Health Operational Options Public Hearing. 
• Convenience Center Usage is still increasing. 
• Opioid Litigation Agreement 

COMMISSIONER COMMENTS 

There were none. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND UPCOMING EVENTS 

There were none. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Commissioner Carter made a motion to adjourn the May 3, 2021 at 12:02 p.m., seconded by 
Commissioner McVey. The motion carried. 
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